WILLIAMSTOWN BOROUGH AUTHORITY
October 5, 2011

Williamstown Borough Authority met Wednesday, October 5, 2011 in Council
Chambers; Members, Vice President Scott Slough, Dennis English, Matthew Miller,
Gregory Showers, David Neidlinger, and Charles Croft Sr. were present. Also attending
were Solicitor Joseph Kerwin, Manager Joseph D’Agostino, Secretary/Treasurer Amy
Rexroth, and Engineer Robert Reisinger. Chairman Timothy Kessinger was absent.
Citizens present: Mark Challenger, Gary Lenker, Wesley Walter, John Yanoscak, and
RUS representatives John Williams and Jeffrey Stauffer.

Vice Chairman Slough called the meeting to order at 7:00PM.
The minutes of September 21, 2011 were approved as corrected.

Citizens: John Yanoscak of 700 W Market Street was present to make the Authority aware that
the manhole located behind his property has popped several times during these heavy rain
events. He is concerned about their health and safety. Drum Excavating will be looking into
corrected drainage issues behind the property. Elevations will be shot to make sure the
manhole is at the proper height. A motion was made by Showers and English to hire Drum
Excavating to verify elevation levels. All were in favor.

RUS was present to get a status on the Williamstown Borough Sewer Plant Upgrade Project.
RUS would like to close no later than December 2011. John Williams of RUS will be setting up a
meeting with DEP to discuss the pump station 1 issues the week of October 17, 2011.

An executive session was held from 8:10PM until 10:02PM for legal matters.

A motion was made by Slough and Miller to rescind their motion at the April 2011 meeting to
have all Authority vehicles taken to K&C Auto Body. All were in favor.

A motion was by Miller and Neidlinger to approve the water and sewer bills for September 2011.
All were in favor.

The meeting was adjourned by a motion of English and Croft Sr. at 10:11PM.



